
March 2021 Minutes 
 
 
The meeting began right at 7:00 

 

(21) people were present at the restaurant and (7) people were connected via “Zoom.” 

 

The February Meeting Minutes was approved by all members present. 

 

Birthdays for the month of March will be: Mark Kurtz, Scotty Myers, Nelson Hole, Phil Vance, Tom 

Arcure, Larry Cantley, Dave Bogue and Ken Kayser. 

 

Club recognition went out to Leo Whitman for donating $100.00 to the club. 

 

Michael Holbrook spoke to the Treasury Report as showing a bank balance of $17,761.00.  He went on 

to say that the $1,671.00 expense for the new Generator will be a wash since enough money was raised 

by the membership via donations.  Said T-Report was approved by all members present. 

 

Michael went on to say that (8) members will be dropping off the roster.  He also added that “Guess 

Passes” are intended for potential new members that are flying with an existing member and not for ex-

members who are flying with a current member / friend. 

 

The Budget was approved by all members present. 

 

Old Business 

 
Howard reported that the board did meet and discussed the Heli Deli, saying the board came to the 

conclusion the club should wait until next year to re-visit fixing it up.  Tommy Cheek made a good point 

that if George Welcome had not changed his mind on running the Heli Deli this year that we might not 

have a need for a Deli if no food was going to be cooked and offered. 

 

Howard went on to say that the new Generator is in and that we were able to purchase the extended 

warranty the extra donation money that came in. 

 

It was suggested that the old Generator could be set up somewhere behind the Green Storage Building 

for those who fore see using it. 

 

Tommy Cheek mentioned that a once previous member, Ronnie Davis, inquired about the old, old 

Generator that is up on the hill and behind the old shed in that he would love to have it and fix it up.  A 

vote was taken and approved to let Ronnie take it away. 

 

Howard also reported that the WIFI Station option was killed at this time. 

 

Howard followed by saying that the landscaping guy, Mr. Hunter does plan on coming down to the field 

this month. 

 

 



New Business 
 

It was brought to the memberships attention that we do need some Road Gravel and more Yellow Post 

by the ditch.  Tommy Cheek suggested that we could get some crushed Concrete, reciting that it does 

works very well and cost about half the price of regular Gravel.  Howard offered to get the Yellow Post. 

 

Butch Pendergrass offered to drop off some dirt from one of his jobs. 

 

Ron Mealga spoke to an incident with a couple of members that have chosen to leave the club because 

some other newer member was not respecting the rule of “Fly the Pattern” and that someone should say 

something to said member.  Several people chimed in saying that there is a lot more to the story and that 

if someone sees or has an issue with someone else not abiding by club rules that they should walk up to 

that person and say something, and not just let it slide. 

 

 

 

 

The 50/50 was won by the Craig Carter who netted $40.00 with $40.00 going to the club. 

 

 

 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:22 pm. 

 

Ken A. Blackford                 3-2-21 


